












8/21/2024 

Mayor Erin Mendenhall 
451 South State Street, Room 306 
P.O. Box 145474 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114-5474 
erin.mendenhall@slcgov.com 

Dear Mayor Mendenhall, 

Sweet Streets, your community partner, is seeking an update on the progress the city has made 
towards becoming a Vision Zero City.   On January 11th, 2023 you proclaimed that the city, 
through its Vision Zero Task force, would create a strategic plan, engage with the 
community, and develop proactive policy focused on generating the changes necessary 
to succeed.   

Sweet Streets acknowledges the process set up by the Vision Zero Network, and we support 
the idea that success relies on your office’s commitment to  “centering equity and community 
engagement throughout” every step of this process.  Therefore, it is becoming increasingly 
concerning to us that there has been, no action plan released despite more than 18 months 
since your announcement and no attempt by any department or agency of the city to reach out 
and engage with your community partners, offer any transparency regarding the planning 
process, task-force meetings, or allow community partners a seat at the table throughout any 
steps the city has taken since the winter of ’23. 

The community is ready to work with you and your staff on behalf of shifting the city’s safety 
paradigm and help us all see the day when no person is seriously injured or killed in our streets 
ever again. Your leadership and willingness to work with your community partners will ensure 
this becomes a reality. For this reason we kindly request an update on the progress the city has 
made so far towards achieving its Vision Zero goals. 

Sincerely, 

The Board Membership, 
Sweet Streets, SLC.  

CC: SL City Council 
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